
Prayer Needs
nnn

• God to open the 
eyes of the Russians 
here in Narva

• Street evangelism

• Soccer ministry: 
new middle school 
contacts (some 
pictured above)

• Medical needs of my 
family

• Michael to be saved

• Security installer to 
be saved

To open their eyes, to turn them from darkness to light ... that they may receive forgiveness of sins...  Acts 26:18

the
SAMPSONS 

R E A C H I N G  R U S S I A N S

Greetings from the land of white nights,

 First I want to thank God for all of you who called and sent 
encouraging letters and emails.  There are no words to express how your 
prayers, support, and communication mean to us.  It keeps us going and 
helps keep a hedge around us, protecting us from Satin’s attacks.

 The soccer season ended with the our older team in 1st and our 
middle school team with a 2nd place win.  It was an interesting season.  As I 
mentioned in an earlier letter, several of the middle school boys I coached 
were defiant and did not work together as a team.  This made it very hard to 
work with them, especially when it came to witnessing to them. At one 
tournament only 3 players showed up. I told them they could not play unless 
we had 8.  They call all their friends and were able to get 6 new middle school 
kids to play.  They did well, helping us place 2nd for the season. Thanks to 
your prayers we have 7 new contacts!  Pray that God will work in their hearts.

 My family is still working on getting our health issues solved.  Candice 
is having a hormonal imbalance and we’re trying to find out what is causing it.  
All three are dealing with Sherman Kyphosis.  My wife (who is a Celiac) 
accidentally ate a big serving of gluten and has been ill for the last 3 weeks. 
The house and school really suffer when mom is down. Please keep our 
health in your prayers.

 Please pray for evangelism, I am out and about talking to people but 
little fruit as of yet.  Michael still has not come to church but I have meet with 
him several times and am still in communication with him.  A new contact to 
pray for is the security installer at at our church facility. He had lots of 
questions about the difference between Russian Orthodox and us. I 
witnessed to him and gave him several tracks.  Pray God will open his eyes 
and I will get the opportunity to witness further to him.  

 Thanks again for your support and prayers.  It does make a 
difference.  There are many out there seeking.  We just have to find them and 
be ready with an answer. 
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